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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2015-75
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: January 27, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: R; F; RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: January 30, 2015
Type of Action: Agreement Authorization/Approval/Ordinance Code Waiver
Bill Summary: The ordinance approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute an Exchange Agreement between the City of Jacksonville (“City”) and William G. Wright, and to execute all deeds and closing documents and take all necessary action to effectuate the Exchange Agreement, an exchange  of one parcel of real property approximately 3.497 acres in size adjacent to Seaton Creek Preserve for 3.497 acres of real property also adjacent to Seaton Creek Preserve, a release by William G. Wright of his access easement across Seaton Creek Preserve and the planting by William G Wright of  Long Leaf Pine seedlings on the easement parcel, the exchange to be at no cost to the City; the ordinance waives the provision of Section 122.422 (Sale of Property through Real Estate Division; Investigation of Need; Council Action) of Chapter 122 (Public Property), Ordinance Code, so as to allow for the land exchange; it waives the provisions of Section 122.424 (Appraisal/Assessed Value over $25,000) Chapter 122 (Public Property), Ordinance Code, to allow conveyance of the city parcel of real property to William G. Wright without using the administrative process; it provides oversight by the Department of Parks, Recreation and Community Services.
Background Information: The City of Jacksonville is the owner of approximately 843 acres of land known as Seaton Creek Preserve.  It is located at 2145 Arnold Road in Council District 11. The Preserve was purchased in 2013 in part with Federal grant dollars (Forest Legacy Grant Program) and as such all changes to the property must be reviewed and approved by the U.S. Forest Service. The intent of the exchange of land is to allow William G. Wright to access a land locked parcel which he owns from Arnold Road.  Mr. Wright has an ingress egress easement crossing the Preserve which Mr. Wright would like to relocate to another area of the Preserve for more direct access to his property.  The U.S. Forest Service approves the proposed exchange of properties to remove the easement from the Preserve; the exchange would improve the City’s ability to manage the Preserve and create net conservation value to the Preserve.  The proposed exchange will be at no cost to the City.
 Policy Impact: Department of Parks, Recreation & Community Services
Fiscal Impact:  Minimal
Analyst: Jackson
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